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 Jacob's Ladder  
Volume XL Issue Six                                                                                                               June 2024 

PURPOSE: To keep the members and friends of Jacob’s Church informed of the ministries and happenings at 

our church and in the surrounding community to be The Church on a Hill, Shining Forth for Jesus Christ 
 

 Jacob’s Church, 8373 Kings Highway, New Tripoli, PA 18066  
Office: 610.756.6352  Website: jacobschurch.org 

 
Rev. Stanley C. Newtown 

828.243.5388  
pastor@jacobschurch.org 

 
 Organist/Choir Director: Melinda Kelly ~ 610.334.2005  

 Youth Minister: Willard Dellicker ~ 484.225.0230  

 Praise Team Leader: Andrea Hermany ~ 484.225.295 

Treasurer: Kelly Mease ~ 484.725.9558, treasurer@jacobschurch.org 

  
⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫ 

                    

    From the Pastor’s Study  
  

Worship 
 

You may have heard before someone trace the etymology of the term ‘worship.’ It 
comes from the Middle English worshippe, or Old English worðscip, wurðscip 
(Anglian), weorðscipe (West Saxon) “condition of being worthy, dignity, glory, 
distinction, honor, renown,” from weorð “worthy” + “-ship” -scipe.  All those 
differences  –I am assuming– are because the first English dictionaries appeared 
around 1500 AD, and standardization of pronunciation and spelling came way later. In 
any case, most people understand the word to have meant something like what I have 
copied from the Online Etymology Dictionary above describing the nature or 
worthiness of something to be held in high regard. 

 
Worship in our language is generally reserved for our attitudes toward deity. In 

the case of we Christians, it describes our affections for the Trinitarian God who has 
been made known to us through the incarnation of our LORD, Jesus Christ, as it has 
been revealed to us in the Scriptures. Occasionally, we hear something like, “hero 
worship” or “he worships the ground she walks on.” We know in those situations 
people are expressing an extreme affection for or strong desire towards someone else, 
not treating them as a deity; but that usage is why there is confusion when we apply the 
term “worship” to our approach to God. The Bible calls us to do far more than what our 
English word conveys. 

 

Financial Secretary: Bonnie Belknap ~ 610.392.8032   
Sextons: John & Lorrie Rauch ~ 484.226.6207      
Activity Center Director/Secretary:                                                                                                   
Faye Foulk ~ 610.751.5742, secretary@jacobschurch.org 
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So what do I mean by that? The Bible calls us to respond to God with our whole 
being: body, soul, and spirit, something far more than simply ascribing a personal 
attitude of worth, even our most extreme idea of worth, towards God. The biblical 
terms, ה חָׁ  and προσκυνέω, from both the OT and NT, mean to bow down before in שָׁ
humble reverence. The humbling process is central to the whole idea as well as the 
concept of taking direction. Obedience is wrapped up in the mix also. 

 
So how does knowing all this technical stuff work out practically in our lives? 

Well, imagine yourself coming before a king, a human king. In the ancient world, when 
you did so, you had to bow down in recognition of his authority and power. You were 
not allowed to rise until the king acknowledged your presence, and in some cases just 
to make a point the king would wait a bit before he said something to let those know 
before him who was in charge.  

 
The language the ancients used to describe their coming before a human king was 

the same language the Scripture writers used to invoke images in our heads of how we 
should come before our LORD, Jesus Christ. We should come before God in humility 
seeking direction. This is why the preaching of God’s Word has been so central to 
Christian worship for the last two thousand years. God’s people come before God to 
hear the words of God which are for the people of God so that they might obey them! 

 
If we just think of worship as ascribing extreme worth to God, we miss all notions 

that when we walk away we are supposed to have been transformed by the power of 
God’s Spirit to carry out the advancement of His Kingdom in our homes, 
neighborhoods, and work places. We will reduce worship to the simple ascribing of 
dignity and worth to God through our favorite praise songs, music styles, or hymns, 
and when we walk out of our services we will find ourselves bowing to something else: 
our culture, our fears, our traditions, etc., everything else but to God in the day to day 
business of our lives. Something to think about… 

                                                                                     Soli Deo Gloria 

 
 

  
 

                                                   ⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫⧫ 

 

     
 

                                                                                             
 

 
 

Pastor Stan Newton 

Online Giving! 
Jacob’s Church offers the option to give securely online. 

You can opt to give by ACH or credit  

card on a one time or recurring basis. 

To sign up visit: 

https://jacobschurch.org/give 

Contact Kelly Mease at treasurer@jacobschurch.org                                                                                                                       

  for more information or if you have questions.  

     Sign up for an account today! 
 

 

 

https://jacobschurch.org/give
mailto:treasurer@jacobschurch.org
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At our December 3, 2023 Annual Congregational Meeting, we voted to contribute $5,351.00 per week in 
order to meet our 2024 budget. The following tithes and offerings were collected in April 2024: 

Budgeted Tithes and Offerings for January-April 
Actual Tithes and Offerings for January-April 
Surplus for April 2024 

$90,967.00 
$97,881.70 
$ 6,914.70 

⧫ Jacob’s Church Board Meeting ⧫ 
April 1, 2024 and May 6, 2024                                                                   
Jacob’s Church Board Minutes  

will be published in the July Newsletter 
(preview of both board minutes are posted on the bulletin board in parlor area) 

 

                                Next Board Meeting is scheduled for 7:00PM, Monday, June 3, 2024. 
Next Elders Meeting is scheduled for 7:00PM, Monday, June 10, 2024. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

April   7   $9,083.90 

April 14   $4,519.90 

April 21   $4,115.90 

April 28   $5,757.90 

 

Signs are placed!                                                                           
Please take the time to review guidelines!                                       
The association wants to thank you for all                                           

your efforts over the years. 
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June Scripture Readers 

June   2  Jim Moyer 

June   9  Janine Oplinger 

June 16  Carla Newton 

June 23 TBA 

June 30 TBA 

         

 

June Greeters/Ushers  

June   2   Jacob’s Church Board   

 

June   9   David Held and Patricia Leiby 

     Michael and Sheila Sacks 

 

June 16   Michael and Vikki Stoss 

                Faye Foulk and Loretta Peters    

 

June 23   Bruce Dietrich and Gary Krick 

                Tom Foulk and Robert Nester  

 

June 30    Ron and Donna Smith 

                 Ray and Kaitlin Sacks 

 

             Sunday Morning Greeters arrive by 9:45am 

 

                        Jacob’s Church Commitments for June  
  THANK YOU FOR SERVING!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Flowers for June 

June  2   Jacob’s Church Altar Committee 

  

June  9   Jacob’s Church Altar Committee 

                 

June 16  Jacob’s Church Altar Committee  (Father’s Day) 

 

June 23  40th Anniversary ~ Perry and Elisabeth Long 

   

June 30 Jacob’s Church Altar Committee 

                     

 

Puppet Ministry 

Sunday, June 9, 2024 

Kayla Fusselman, and Rose Moyer                                       

and Joan Oswald 

Sunday, June 23, 2024 

Rose Moyer and Joan Oswald 

Cost of Flowers for Sunday Service: 

(2) Altar Vases  $30.00 

(1) Floral Stand $20.00 

Bud Vase $5.00 

Bulletins  $5.00 

The chart is posted in the east vestibule on the 

Church Bulletin Board. Sign Up Today! 

Any questions contact Pam Zoghby 

(610.298.3002) 

June Bulletin Sponsor 
Michael & Vikki Stoss 
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                          ⧫Membership News⧫  

 

 Celebrating with…                                                     
You make known to me the path of life; in your 

 presence there is fullness of joy; 
at your right hand are pleasures forevermore. Psalm 16:11 

 
Congratulations and Best Wishes to The Following  
Couples Celebrating June Wedding Anniversaries:  

 
 

                                                                  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Duane and Rebecca Bertsch   Steven and Kristen Kunkel 
Robert and Cheryl Boyer   Perry and Liz Long 
Jeremey and Sheena Crone   James and Christine Morehouse 
Justin and Jade Dahlquist   Michael and Suzanne Moyer Jr. 
Tom and Candance Danner   Rev. Stanley and Carla Newton 
Aaron and Ronee Foulk   Chris and Kerry Phillips 
Michael and Natasha Goulet   Wesley and Jillian Sabo 
Robert and Kay Greenawalt   Michael and Sheila Sacks 
Ryan and Gail Hamm    Ron and Donna Smith 
Slade and Kinsey Hermany   Forrest and Jane Wessner 
Adam and Kelly Krick     

2023-2024 Confirmation Class                                                                       

Rosalie Grace Heiter, Gavin Riley Heiter, LeRoy Edwin Hahn IV                                               

with Rev. Stanley C. Newton 
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 We welcome the following young people 
 into our Jacob’s Church Family… 

LeRoy Edwin Hahn IV, the son of Tarissa VanBlargan, and 
brother of Damien Hahn, all of 
Germansville. LeRoy is a 
freshman at Northwestern 
Lehigh High School in New 
Tripoli. In his sophomore year 
at Northwestern, he will also 
attend Vo-Tech studying in 
Auto Tech. LeRoy is a member 
of the Lynnport Fire Company 
and helps as much as possible.  

 
 

                                           
Gavin Riley Heiter, the son of 
Robert and Julie (Kunkel) Dietrich 
and Josh and Crystal Heiter. Gavin’s 
siblings are Rosalie Heiter, Lillie and 
Aubrey Dietrich, and Scarlette and 
Delilah Heiter. Gavin will be 
attending 9th grade in the fall at 
Hamburg Area High School. He loves 
to play football and help on his 
grandparents’ farms. He is also 
interested in going to BCTC for diesel 
mechanic or welding.  

  Rosalie Grace Heiter, the daughter of  Robert and Julie 
(Kunkel) Dietrich and Josh and 
Crystal Heiter. Rosalie’s siblings 
are Gavin Heiter, Lillie and 
Aubrey Dietrich, and Scarlette and 
Delilah Heiter. Rosalie will be 
attending the 8th grade in the fall 
at Hamburg Area Middle School. 
She enjoys dance and playing the 
trumpet. Rosalie is trying out for 
the Hamburg Marching Band next 
week, and as of now is interested 
in becoming a teacher.  
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                                          Mourning the Loss of…  
He will wipe every tear from their eyes. There will be no more death or mourning                                                             

or crying or pain, for the old order of things has passed away, Revelation 21:4 

 
Our Deepest Heartfelt Sympathy 
May the Lord Bless and comfort the family of Grace M. (Phillips) Frantz, who entered 
eternal rest on Tuesday, April 30, 2024 at the age of 101-7-18. Grace is the daughter of 
the late Charles Clinton (1882-1952) and Amanda Gertie nee Eck (1882-1956) Phillips, 
who are resting in Jacobs Union Cemetery.  Grace was born in Lynnport on Tuesday, 
September 12, 1922, confirmed at Jacob’s Union Church on October 17, 1937 which the 
late Rev. Clarence R. Rahn officiated. Interment at Cedar Hill Memorial Park 
Cemetery, Allentown PA on Monday, May 6, 2024. Please keep the Frantz family in 
your prayers at this difficult time. Deepest Heartfelt Sympathy. 
 
Our Deepest Heartfelt Condolences 
May the Lord Bless and comfort the family of Harry Alfred Weaver Gruber, who 
entered eternal rest on Tuesday, April 30, 2024 at the age of 78-2-26. Harry was born 
in Lynn Township, the son of the late Henry Adam (1907-1994) and Jennie Absenia 
Weaver nee Pfeifly (1909-1986) Gruber.  He was confirmed by the late Rev. Clarence R. 
Rahn on October 4, 1959. He is survived by his wife, Bertha M. Martin and his children, 
Jonathan (Amy) Gruber; Benjamin (Mary Ann) Gruber; Amanda Gruber, all who were 
baptized at Jacob’s Union Church officiated by the late Rev. Clarence R. Rahn.  Harry is 
also survived by his stepchildren, Mary Alice Barker (Gede Tirtayasa), and Todde 
Barker. Services were held at Jacob’s Church on Monday, May 6, 2024, followed by a 
luncheon in Jacob’s Church Activity Center. A horse drawn carriage carried Harry to 
his final resting place alongside his brother, Henry Adam Wallace Gruber (1933-2011) 
and his parents. Please keep the Gruber family in your prayers at this difficult time. 
Deepest Heartfelt Condolences.  
 

Our Deepest Heartfelt Sympathy 
May the Lord Bless and comfort the family of Tyler F. Stoss, who entered eternal rest 
on Thursday, May 2, 2024 at the age of 29-10-1.  Tyler is the son of Franklin S. Stoss 
and the late Ann M. nee Silliman (1958-2016) Stoss, and brother of Kelsey Stoss. 
Survivors in addition to his father and sister, Tyler is survived by his Uncle Michael and 
Aunt Vikki Stoss, part of our Jacob’s Church Family. A private graveside service was 
held at Neffs Union Church Cemetery. Please keep the Stoss family in your prayers at 
this difficult time. Deepest Heartfelt Sympathy from the Jacob’s Church Family. 
 
Our Deepest Heartfelt Condolences 
May the Lord Bless and comfort the family of Craig H. Smith, who entered eternal rest 
on Friday, May 3, 2024 at the age of 40-5-25.  Craig is survived by his parents, Ernest 
G. and Gail (Heck) Smith of Orefield. He is also survived by his cousins, Ron W. Smith 
and Faye M. (Smith) Foulk and their families. Services were private. Please keep the 
Smith family in your prayers at this difficult time. Deepest Heartfelt Condolences. 
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Holy Communion will be served on Sunday, June 2, 
2024 during the 10:15am worship service. “What shall I 
render to the Lord for all his benefits to me? I will lift 
up the cup of salvation and call on the name of the 
Lord. Psalm 116:12-14 
 

 
Stephen Ministry ~ Christ caring for people through people. 
Everyone faces periods of difficulty. During these times, someone 
who will listen, empathize, pray, and encourage with Christ’s love 
and care can be a tremendous benefit. Stephen Ministers Meetings 
will be held on Thursday, June 6th and Thursday, June 20th. 
 
 

 
Cards Of Encouragement Ministry ~ “Thinking of you” 
cards to be sent out are in the parlor area, please take the 
time to sign each card before or after worship. FMI contact 
Rose Moyer (484.769.7926), or to offer a name in need.  
 

 
 
Sisters Of Esther ~ Come and share in wonderful fellowship 
with Sisters in Christ every Tuesday morning from 9:30am to 
11:30am in Jacob’s Activity Center! FMI contact Donna Shay 
(610.739.1867).   
 
 

 
Mid-Week Bible Study and Prayer ~ Join us as we 
explore the word of God together and pray for each other on 
Wednesday nights at 7:00pm in the Church Parlor. FMI 
contact Pastor Stan (828.242.5388)  
 
 

 
Choir Rehearsal ~Thursday night at 7:00pm. All voices are welcome! The choir 
summer break starts in July, the group will resume in September. So, this is your 
opportunity to share your musical talents during worship. If you are interested in 

sharing, please sign-up on the sheet posted on bulletin board in the parlor area.  
SIGN UP TODAY! Any questions please contact Melinda Kelly 
(610.334.2005) 

⧫ June Happenings at Jacob’s Church ⧫ 
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Ladies Night Out! Monday, June 17th at 6:30pm in the 
Activity Center, will be working on Vacation Bible School 
decorations. FMI contact Kayla Fusselman (610.844.1567).   
 

 
 
 
IMPACT ~ will be held first (6/1) and third (6/15) Saturdays of June 
at 8:00am at Katie’s Restaurant, Route 309, New Tripoli. IMPACT 
Men target their home, work, and community. Breakfast will be 
served! FMI contact Pastor Stan (828.242.5388). 
 
 
 

 
Scholarship Fund ~ Jacob’s Church member who 
will be attending college in the fall is encouraged to 
obtain the 2024 guidelines and outline (contains 
essay questions) to apply for a portion of Jacob’s 
Church Scholarship Fund. Please contact Donna 
Smith (goal1355@yahoo.com) or Ron Belknap 
(rbelknap@ptd.net) to receive the necessary 
information. Deadline to apply is Saturday, June 1, 
2024.  
 

 
Graduates to be honored ~ On Sunday, June 9th during 
the morning worship service all College and High School 
Graduates who are members of Jacob’s Church will be honored 
and presented with a gift. Anyone having a graduate in their 
family please contact Church Secretary, Faye Foulk at 
610.751.5742 or secretary@jacobschurch.org. Thank you. 
 

 
FATHER’S DAY, Sunday, June 16th ~ Fathers will be honored 
during worship service.   
 

Dear God, I gratefully Thank You for giving me my Dad. 
You must really love me, because you gave the best you had. 
Watch over him and Bless him, Lord, and keep him in your 
care. And may he feel our love for him each and every day. 

In your name, I pray. Amen. 
 

mailto:goal1355@yahoo.com
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Get Ready foR Switch ‘n’ Pitch 2024! 

Saturday, June 8th ~ 11:00am ~ 2:00PM  

In Jacob’S church activity Center 

  
Are you looking for some Spring-cleaning inspiration? 

Do you need some motivation to clean out your cupboards and closets? 
 

How about that fresh, new feeling when the job is done,  
and knowing we can be helping others as we do it?  Well, look no further! 

 

Switch ‘n’ Pitch is happening on Saturday, June 8th. Switch ‘n’ Pitch is a fun, free way 
to clear out stuff that you are ready to get rid of, but others might want. 

 
Typical types of things people bring to clear from your own home and offer up to others 
include: Clothing (Men, Women, Children), Shoes, Jewelry, Home Décor/Housewares,  

Games & Toys, Books, Craft Supplies, etc.  
Literally anything you are ready to purge and want to give away. 

 

As you bring your items, you’ll be taking a look around at what other friends have 
brought.  You will see “new” things. If you like something, grab it, 

 take it home with you – absolutely free! 
 

Feel free to bring just a little and take home a lot, or bring a ton and go home with 
nothing. At the end of the day, we’ll haul all the rest to Goodwill. 

 
Please try to bring things in bags or boxes that you don’t need back,  

So, we can use those to load for donations. 
 

We’ll have extra bags and boxes on hand though, too.  
And don’t forget to invite other friends, family, and colleagues too!  

It’s way more fun to clear out stuff that friends might want. 

 In the end, it’s a win-win for everyone! 
 

Help is needed for the 
Switch ‘n’ Pitch event, 

please sign up on          
the sheet posted in 

the parlor area.              
Thank you! 
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VBS Meeting                   
Sunday, June 2, 2024 
after worship in the 

Activity Center 
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     ⧫  Jacob’s Church Little Lambs Preschool ⧫ 
 

 
We have finished our amazing 2023-2024 school 
year! So many cherished moments! We wish our 
Little Lambs all the best as they embark on their 
elementary adventures. We look forward to our 3’s 
moving up to PreK and welcoming a full new class 
in September! Have a wonderful summer!! 

 
  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
                                  

Aubrey Dietrich 
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⧫ Look Who Is In The News! ⧫ 

NWL Tigers Lacrosse Champions 

Grades third and fourth 

Norah Sacks 

LeRoy Hahn and Family 

Kutztown Twirlers 

NWL Lady Tigers Softball Champions Aria Hermany 
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Confirmation Class with Elders           

(L-R) Michael Madtes, David 

Zoghby, & Michael Follweiler 

Andrew Sawyer 

Charlene Silva &        

Chavon Procyk 

Nick, Brian, Kayla Fusselman 
NWL Tigers Baseball Team 

Sophia Sacks 
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                                  ⧫ Thank You! ⧫ 

Praise the Lord! Oh, give thanks to the Lord, for He is good!                                                                        
For His mercy endures forever. Psalm 106:1 

 

Dear Jacob’s Church Family, 

Thank you to everyone who called, sent a text, or mailed a 

card to congratulate me as I graduated from Dallas 

Theological Seminary. Your love, support, and 

encouragement touched me deeply. Y’all are an awesome 

church family. Thank you so much, Carla Newton 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Saturday 
morning crew for placing the 

mulch around areas of the 
church. A job well done!                          

We appreciate YOU! 
 

Helping Hands…thank you Dave Zoghby 
and Jim Moyer for assisting with the 

sound system broken lock! A big thank 
you to Donna Shay and Carolyn Krick 

for helping with VBS decorations! 

Donna Shay 

Carolyn Krick 

Dave Zoghby 

and Jim Moyer 

(holding ladder) 

Donna Leiser thank you for 

the paper shredder, the IU 

students use it weekly to 

shred paper for animal 

bedding. Thank you again 
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Norman Sauder, 

caretaker of carriage 

and horse 

Blessed are the dead who die in the 
Lord…they will rest from their labors.  

Revelation 14:13 

O Lord, gather us all into the 
haven of eternal rest. 

Harry Alfred Weaver Gruber 
February 4, 1946 ~ April 30, 2024 
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                                                         ⧫ In Our Community ⧫ 

       Rescheduled Firefighter Appreciation Picnic                                                          

1:00pm ~ 5:00pm, Sunday, June 30, 2024                                            

Ontelaunee Park, Lynn Township  

 
The event will feature music, food trucks and children’s activities.                                                               

This is a chance for everyone to enjoy a day in the community,                                                                       

as well as meet and pay tribute to local heroes. 

                                               

                                        

 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited!                                                  

Support your local firefighters! 
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                                   ⧫ Missions! ⧫ 

 
BARNABAS BENEFIT 

CONNECTING CARING HEARTS WITH NEEDS 

May 2024 update 

  
India and surrounding countries experience devastating weather events every year similar to what we are 

witnessing here in the US, This year seems especially severe and devastating. Most of the homes are built 

with bamboo and rice straw and many have no actual floors or sewage provisions. One orphanage in 

Manipur where we had just furnished a tin roof had much of it ripped off during a recent storm. One of our 

young 15-year-old helpers named Abel fell helping during a storm and had severe back injuries that 

required professional treatment. Another leader was crushed by a falling tree and leaves a widow and five 

children. Hardships are everywhere. 

The leaders who have been beaten during this turbulent election season in India are now all recovering. 

“MD” was sponsored and had successful eye surgery in a city ten hours away  to save his sight and is 

recovering with his twice daily bandages just removed. The police never returned his phone so I can’t get 

updates like before and I don’t think his glasses, bicycle, and personal belongings were ever replaced. 

In spite of all that, things are progressing wonderfully and there is a lot of good news. 

We have had wonderful individual and organizational support.  A family sponsored our transition to 

QuickBooks online along with other assistance and are providing help in transitioning to expand our 

capabilities and effectiveness. It’s quite a learning curve for us folks in the latter half of our seventies! 

Please forgive me if I haven’t mastered timely receipts and updates yet. I haven’t forgotten!  I just haven’t 

figured everything in a timely manner and am behind. 

Borewells and clean drinking water continue to be our major thrust and you have blessed many villages 

with clean pure water. It is especially important as these daily deluges create constant dampness and water 

and sanitation born illnesses. We now are welcome wherever we have done wells and each recent village 

project have also raised money toward their own well. One unexpected benefit of the flooding; as the water 

recedes, many fish are trapped in shallow depressions. The villagers are catching and selling them to help 

pay for their wells!  We have a request from 72 mountain villagers in Nepal for a long PVC pipe to pipe 

spring water down the mountain. A dedicated team of young men are going village to village digging 

countless wells for villages in Assam. We will try a filtration system in Manipur where refugee orphans 

have to trek a distance to bring back brackish canal water to drink where a well isn’t feasible. 

Many individuals are waiting for microloans; especially single mothers. All repaid previous loans are 

recycled into new loans that help others. We have many sewing school graduates wanting sewing 

machines. Young leaders are now supporting themselves taking vegetables on their bicycles to remote 

villages where there is high demand and no competition. We previously helped establish professional bee 

keeping in Nepal and now have two other requests for 0ther's hives. We matched funds so one of our 
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leaders could get a contract to provide up to 500 lunches for workers each day and become self-supporting 

for herself and her refugee orphans . Things are going well so far. Some of our loans for goats and chickens 

in Nepal several years ago have grown into significant flocks. These loans and grants provide hope and 

renewed purpose for so many. 

We had a long-time friend and sponsor step up to replace two worn out Jesus Film mini projectors (and 

other projects). The tariffs and customs cost more than the projectors but it is well worth it. Bibles are in 

high demand but the book of John in tribal languages serve our purposes much more economically. It is 

not uncommon to have only one Bible in a village. I will be experimenting with Telugu study Bibles for a 

few select leaders to assist in their teaching. We are also anxious to teach basic Biblical financial principles. 

Even with limited materials, people hang on every word of any teaching.. 

I am increasingly amazed at the variety of caring people like you that are helping more and more. An 

international fifth grade class sponsored bake sales for borewells as practical action steps when they 

studied worldwide water problems. (I spoke to their class on the internet.) A fifteen-year-old young lady 

raised support from teachers and friends for another well. Another friend got his major corporate employer 

to get us officially approved for matching funds for his donations. I recently travelled out of our area and 

bought some equipment from a stranger who, after learning about the work we do, returned my cash to put 

to use in Barnabas Benefit. God never ceases to amaze me how He touches people’s hearts to meet 

seemingly endless needs! 

I personally would appreciate your prayers. This past year has been challenging with my life’s partner 

Natalie’s cancer treatments and wonderful but growing Barnabas Benefit relationships and commitments. 

We are working to get better systems and documentation in place to identify and do a better job with the 

“zillions” of details behind the priceless relationships and projects so that others can help and effectively 

carry on and expand this “Mom & Pop” vision in the future. I wish I could package the past sixteen years to 

pass on but hope to start by compiling my 10 sets of composite daily musings and notes for those 

interested. 

Thanks for being there and praying and bringing hope to so many that you’ve never met. You are a 

priceless blessing to them and to us. 

Your friends and grateful co-workers, Natalie & John Teufel 
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May 25, 2024 
 
 

Happenings in Jacob’s Church Activity Center during the month of May….. 
 
Sisters of Esther held their meetings on Tuesday, May 7th, 14th, 21st, and 28th; starting 
at 9:30am and ending approximately at 11:30am. 
 
Stephen Ministers held their meetings on Thursday, May 2nd and Thursday, May 16th.  
 
All home school activities are finished for 2023-2024 school year. 
 
Kutztown Lady Twirlers held an end of year celebration on Sunday, May 19th. Blue and 
Gold Ceremony was held on Saturday, May 18th. 
 
NYAA Volleyball practiced Monday, May 6th and Wednesday, May 8th ~ 7:00pm to 
9:00pm for their end of year tournament. 
 
Jacob’s Church held a potluck lunch on Sunday, May 19th for the Teen Challenge Choir. 
Thank you everyone who helped with this event, especially Dave Zoghby, Michael 
Bailey, Pastor Emeritus Scott Shay, Teena Bailey, Tom Foulk, Brian Fusselman, Corinne 
Bast, Pam Zoghby, Diane Wertman and Leann Sacks. I apologize if I missed anyone. 
Thank you all! 

 
A private celebration was held on Sunday, May 5th. 
 
Thank you to all of you who helped with the Ladies Banquet on Saturday, May 4th. The 
fellowship, program, and meal were wonderful. Special thank you to Kayla Fusselman! 
It is always exciting to learn about God’s special bee creations. Thank you to all for the 
door prizes and a big shout out to the men who prepared the meal and served. The social 
gathering was a pleasant time to meet and greet, thank you Mike Sacks and Leann Sacks 
for the wonderful pictures! 
 
 

            God Bless You,  
            Faye M Smith Foulk 
 
 
 
                                                       

JACOB’S CHURCH ACTIVITY CENTER REPORT                                                                                                  
“THE CHURCH ON A HILL, SHINING FORTH FOR JESUS CHRIST” 
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June                             2024 
Scheduled Church Activities  

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30      1 

9:00 SS 

10:15am Worship  

  

     

 

 IMPACT 8:00am 

at Katie’s 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9:00 SS 

10:15am Worship 

Communion 

           

  6pm Praise Team 

7pm Bible 
Study/Prayer 

 

7:00pm Choir    

9 10 11 12 12 14 15 

9:00 SS 

10:15am Worship   

 

Elders meeting 
7pm 

 

 6pm Praise Team 

7pm Bible 
Study/Prayer 

7:00pm Choir   IMPACT 8:00am 

at Katie’s 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

9:00 SS 

10:15am Worship 

Father’s Day 

 

            

  6pm Praise Team 

7pm Bible/Study 
Prayer 

 

7:00pm Choir    

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

9:00 SS 

10:15am Worship  

           

 

 

 6pm Praise Team 

7pm Bible/Study 
Prayer 

 

7:00pm Choir   

Start children off on the way 
they should go, and even when 
they are old they will not turn 

from it. Proverbs 22:6  
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June                             2024 
Scheduled Activity Center Activities  

 

The father of a righteous child 
has great joy; a man who 

fathers a wise son rejoices in 
him. Proverbs 23:24 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30      1 

SS 9:00pm 

VBS 

   

 

 

 

 Private 
Celebration 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

 SS 9:00am 

VBS Meeting 
12:00pm 

Church Board 
7:00pm 

 

Sisters of Esther 
9:30-11:30am 

 

 SM 9:30-12:00pm 

 

Pitch ‘n’ Switch Pitch ‘n’ Switch 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

 SS 9:00am 

 

 

 Sisters of Esther 
9:30-11:30am 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

 SS 9:00am 

Father’s Day!          

Ladies Night Out! 
6:30pm 

 

Sisters of Esther 
9:30-11:30am 

 

 

 

 

SM 9:30-12:00pm 

 

  

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 SS 9:00am  

 

 

Sisters of Esther 
9:30-11:30am 

 

 

 

 Twirlers 6-8pm Private 
Celebration 
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